Circular-Hie/51/2024-25 Date:28/01/2025

Dear Parent,

Greetings from Hyderabad Institute of Excellence!

With reference to the latest circular issued by CBSE regarding APAAR ID as the Primary Identifier for
students of CBSE Affiliated Schools, please make note of the following important points:

This APAAR ID is a unique 12-digit identifier which is an initiative towards ‘One Nation, One
Student ID’ by the Ministry of Education and it means Automated Permanent Academic
Account Registry — APAAR.

This initiative is aligned with the National Education Policy and the vision of the Hon’ble Prime
Minister for a ‘Digital India’.

Before generating an APAAR ID, the name of student as per student records in UDISE+ must
match with the name of the student as per Aadhaar.

Please be informed that the name of your ward in the school UDISE+ portal is as per the date of
birth certificate. Ensure that the details on the Aadhaar card (Student Name, Date of Birth,
Gender, Father’s name) are same as that mentioned in the birth certificate of your ward.

Please be informed that the Birth Certificate is taken as a standard document to authenticate the
details of the student and the parent, as the same will be updated on the school UDISE+ portal for
Grades [-X.

Therefore, you are requested to check the details of your ward’s aadhaar card, your aadhaar card
and match it with the birth-certificate of your ward. In case of any discrepancy, ensure that your
ward’s / your aadhaar card is corrected accordingly as the Birth Certificate cannot be corrected/
Edited.

The Admission Counselor of the school is checking the details of your ward and will inform
parents in case of any discrepancy.

Please ensure that the corrections (if any) are done immediately and copies of the new aadhaar
card/s are submitted to the school at the earliest.

For Grades IX & X, the LOC (List of Candidates) has been registered and submitted to the CBSE
Board as per the details on the Date of Birth Certificate of your ward. Hence, the LOC is a
standard document to authenticate the details of you and your ward. Therefore you must get your
aadhaar card (Mother and Father) and your ward’s aadhaar card corrected in case of any
discrepancy.

After submission of corrected aadhaar card (as per the date of birth certificate) the school will
create the APAAR ID for your ward. This must be done on priority and needs your immediate
attention.

Regards,

@”W
T.Veena Murthy /

Principal



